
Student Reports  
Last Friday semester one reports were 
distributed for all students.  A lot of 
time and effort goes into the 
preparation of these documents and I 
would like to thank staff for their 

work in this area.   
If you would like to discuss the 
content of these reports with the 
teacher of your child, please contact 
the office to arrange an appointment.  
We are also interested in your 
feedback regarding the content of 
these reports and the way they are 
written.  Reporting, as indicated 
through the annual Parent Opinion 
Survey, is an area where we are 
consistently rated below state means.  
In order to help us improve in this 
area, I encourage you to please let us 
know your thoughts.  If you have any 
recommendations for improvement, 
please email your comments through 

to 
macarthur.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au   
 
Hamilton Excursion  
Our excursion to Hamilton yesterday 
was enjoyed by all students, with 
different activities taking place 
around the town.  Our students in 
grades Prep to 2 spent time at the 
Hamilton Library and then at the 
Hamilton Gymnastics Club, whilst 
students in grades 3 to 6 visited the 
Ansett Museum and then the Hamilton 

Art Gallery and Library.   
All students then came together in the 
afternoon to view the performance of 
Roald Dahlõs ôRevolting Rhymesõ, with 
this performance, including the stage 
and sound effects, being of a very high 
quality.  This was a great way for all 
staff and students to celebrate what 
has been a very busy and productive 

term of school.  
 
Grade 6 Fundraising  
On Monday our grade 6 students held a 
movie and popcorn afternoon to raise 
the final money required to help pay 
for their grade 6 commemorative 
shirts, an event enjoyed by all 

students.   
Their fundraising efforts continue this 
week to help raise money for the 
victims of the Nepal earthquake earlier 
in the year, will a soup lunch being 
offered for tomorrow, and then our 
annual ôLions Coins for Kidsõ event on 
Friday ð please remember to send 
along any spare change with your 

child.  
 
Last Day of Term 2  
This Friday will be the last day of 
term, with students being dismissed at 
2:30pm.  Children may also come along 
to school dressed in casual clothes and 
on this occasion do not have to make a 
gold coin donation.  A reminder also 
that the Lions Club of Macarthur will 
be providing a BBQ lunch of sausages in 

bread.  
 
Somers Camp 
In the first week of next term, on 
Tuesday 14th July, 12 of our students 
from grades 5 and 6 will be attending 
the bi -annual Somers Camp for a 
period of nine days.  In total there will 
be 160 students from the Portland -
Hamilton area attend this camp, which 
will be a wonderful experience for all.  
We will also have Miss Mulder (Camp 
Coordinator), Mr Hilliard and Miss 
Thomson attend and having been on 
this camp myself as a teacher, it will 
be one of the best professional 
learning experiences they will attend.  
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Office Hours 2015 
Monday - Thursday 
  8:45am - 9:00am 
  9:30am- 3:45pm 
 

For appointments please 

ring          03 55761245 

 
School Day:  

Start of day:   8:45am 
Classes begin: 9:00am 
Recess:   
11:00ð11:30 am 
Lunch: 1:00 - 2:00pm 
End of Day: 3:30pm 

Term Dates   

2015 
Term 2: 13 April to 26 June 
Term 3: 13 July to 18 Sept 

Term 4: 5 October to 18 Dec 

PO Box 36 
 

23 Russell Street 
Macarthur   Vic   3286 

Weõre on the web! 
www.macarthurps.vic.edu.au   

contõd page 2 

Banking details: 
Bank - NAB 
BSB:   083 663 
Account name: 
Macarthur Primary School 
Acc No:  621328156 
Ref Details - your name. 

Macarthur Primary SchoolMacarthur Primary SchoolMacarthur Primary School   

Principal:      Ben Kelson 
School Council President:    Richie Belleville  

E-mail:  macarthur.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

From the Principalõs Desk 
Phone: 03 55761 245 

Fax: 03 55761 333 
 

 
 
 

Special Birthday 
wishes to  

 

Mae Carreon (23rd) 
Lucy Hardy (27th) 

 

mailto:macarthur.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
mailto:macarthur.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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During their absence I shall be taking the remaining children from grade 5 and 6 who will not be 
attending, with Mr Smith (grade 1/2) and Miss Pemberton (3/4) working full -time.  We will also have 
a CRT teacher, Miss Danielle Bissett, teaching the Prep classroom during this time.  I am sure our 

staff and students will have a wonderful time on this camp, one they will long remember.  
 
Education State ð Consultation  
The Victorian Government is currently going through a process of evaluating the current practices 
within Victorian Government schools and putting plans in place to work towards making Victoria the 
Education State.  They are calling on school communities to put forward their views on what has 
worked well in the past and what needs to take place in the future.  Included in this newsletter is 

further information outlining how you can become involved.  
 
School Car Park 
Many of you will have noticed that with the recent wet weather the ground is quite soft and as a 
result the grassed area has become damaged.  I ask that you please keep vehicles off the grassed 

areas to help prevent further damage.  Thank you for your assistance.  
 
Lunch Box Blitz  
Earlier this term we had a team from South West Health Care visit our school and conduct an audit of 
student lunch boxes, as a part of our involvement in the South West Healthy Kids and Lunch Box Blitz 
programs.  The results of this audit were very pleasing, with 98% of students surveyed having fruit in 
their lunch box and there was a very low percentage of fast food/confectionary in the lunchboxes 
also.  These results were very encouraging and parents are to be commended on the overall 

approach to promoting healthy food options for their children ð well done and keep it up!   
Included in this newsletter is a full summary of this audit which took place.  
 
Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF) 
The Victorian Government has recently announced it will be making available a Camps, Sports and 
Excursions Fund for eligible families, which will commence in term 3.  This program is to ensure that 
all eligible students and their families have the means and are available to participate in school trips 
and sporting activities.  Families holding a valid means -tested concession card will be eligible to 
apply.  To apply for this fund please contact Sylvia in the office or you may like to visit the CSEF 
website to download the form, which then needs to be sent in to school.  The form and further 
information can be accessed at: http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/Pages/

csef.aspx?Redirect=1  
 

Wow ð what a great term of education at Macarthur Primary School.  I hope you all have a great 

school holiday break prior to resuming school on Monday 13 th July.  

Have a great week! 

KINDERGARTEN ENROLMENTS 
 
Moyne Shire kindergartens are now accepting enrolments for three year old and four year old kindergarten programs in 
2016.  To be eligible to attend four year old kindergarten children must be 4 years of age by 30 April 2016.  To be eligible to 
attend a three year old program children must be 3 years of age by 30 April 2016. 
 
Enrolment information packages including application forms are available for download from the Moyne Shire Council web-
site www.moyne.vic.gov.au or by contacting any of the kindergartens listed below: 
 

ü  Hawkesdale Kindergarten       5560 7356 

ü  Koroit Kindergarten      5565 8276 

ü  Macarthur Kindergarten        5576 1296 

ü  Merri Kindergarten        5565 4380 

ü  Nullawarre Kindergarten        5566 5383 

ü  Port Fairy Community Services Centre   5568 0516  

 
For further information on kindergarten enrolment or any Moyne Shire Council childrenôs service please phone Sharon Wil-
son on 5568 0549. 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/Pages/csef.aspx?Redirect=1
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/Pages/csef.aspx?Redirect=1
http://www.moyne.vic.gov.au


 
The Macarthur 
(Corangamite) 
Library  

 

The library will be 
closed over the 
school holidays,  
re-opening on 
Monday 13th July. 

 
Jullie Timms 
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Pub Raffle 
The 'Macarthur Pub' puts up the prizes  

and offers the raffle to organisations within the town.  
The school has the pub raffle  

This Friday 26th June. 
We are looking for people to come along 

and sell tickets from 5-7.30pm.  
Quite a few families stay for a meal, always a great night. 

Next MPA meeting 
 
Monday 13th July 2015 @ 9am  
This is the first day of term. 

Help shape the Education State  

Dear parents, 
The most important thing that we can do as a school community is to make sure we give each 

and every student a great education and a great start to life.  
I know from speaking to many of you that you have great ideas for how we can improve the edu-
cation we provide our students at school, and more broadly how we can improve our school sys-

tem as a whole.  
I also regularly hear ideas from our staff, our school council, our local businesses and others in 

the community on how we can make our education system even better.  
The Victorian Government has committed to making Victoria the Education State and has recent-
ly begun a consultation process ð asking for us to share our ideas and experiences, our challenges 

and solutions ð to help us improve our education system across the state.  
This is an opportunity for all of us to have our say and play a role in shaping what our education 

system will look like in the years to come.  
I will be thinking about how I can contribute my ideas to this consultation and I will be asking our 
staff to participate as well. I invite you to join in the conversation, because your ideas and in-
sights ð as parents of children currently in our school system ð are critical to making sure we get 

the vision right for our state to become the Education State.  
You could also use social media to encourage your family and friends to join the discussion ð edu-

cation impacts everybody, and everyone deserves the opportunity to have their say.  
The best way to get involved is to go to educationstate.education.vic.gov.au  where you can join 
in the online conversations or register to attend one of the sessions running across the state 

throughout June and July.  
As always, I invite you to share your ideas with me on what is working well and what we can do 

better.  

http://www.educationstate.education.vic.gov.au/
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 Ham/Cheese Toastie 1.60 

Cheese Toastie 1.10 

Chicken Burger (roll, mayo, lettuce, 
chicken burger) 

3.30 

Chicken & Cheese Burger (roll, mayo, 
lettuce, chicken burger & cheese) 

  
3.50 

   Trad. Beef Pies 3.30 

   Party Pies 1.10 

   Sausage Rolls 2.50 

Dim Sims .80 

Spaghetti Pasta Blasta 4.00 

Lasagne Pasta Blasta 4.00 

Pizza   

    Ham/Pine Pizza 1.70 

Fried Rice 2.50 

Breggie Bakes (2 eggs) 4.00 

Chicken Breast 1.70 

Chicken Dinosnacks ea .70 

Fish Bites      each .70 

Yoghurt   

   Strawberry 1.70 

   Raspberry 1.70 

 Drinks   

Strawberry milk 1.30 

Chocolate milk 1.30 

Apple 250ml 1.10 

Orange 250ml 1.10 

Tropical 250ml 1.10 

Icecreams   

  Lemonade Icypoles 1.10 

  Raspberry Icypoles 1.10 

 Fandangles  choc mallow 1.40 

 Fandangles popcorn caramel 1.40 

Term 2       

24 Wednesday NO CANTEEN  

Canteen 

Term 3       

July 13 Monday Kathy Ross   

15 Wednesday Mel McDonald Nicole McGillivray 

        

20 Monday Michelle Rundell   

22 Wednesday Sue Logan   

        

27 Monday Jenny Nield   

29 Wednesday Kate Fitzpatrick   

        

Aug 3 Monday Pupil Free Day  

5 Wednesday Volunteer Required NO CANTEEN 

        

10 Monday Kathy Ross   

12 Wednesday Mel McDonald Nicole McGillivray 

        

17 Monday Sue Logan   

19 Wednesday Rachael Dettling  

        

24 Monday Nikki Cameron  

26 Wednesday Volunteer Required NO CANTEEN 

        

31 Monday Dotti Dicker NO CANTEEN 

Sept 2 Wednesday Volunteer Required NO CANTEEN 

        

7 Monday Kathy Ross Jane Young 

9 Wednesday Rachael Dettling  

        

14 Monday Sue Logan Jane Young 

16 Wednesday Mel McDonald Nicole McGillivray 

        

 
 

Canteen -  As you can see there are a number of days where the Canteen will not operate.  This will 
also mean that food from home will not be heated.  If you are able to volunteer one day  please 
contact me at the Office.  
 
 
To those volunteers who are able to assist, thankyou so much. 
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ARTISTS OF THE WEEK 
Our final awards for this term went to the following children. Grade 6 students Molly Hardy and 
Paris Dyson for their work entitled òFreaky Facesó. Both girls displayed a great deal of care and 
fine motor co -ordination skills to complete their work over two art sessions. The next award went 
to Jack Addinsall (Gr. 4) for his textile piece of an owl. Jack worked independently and 
concentrated extremely well for the entire session. He also displayed excellent cutting skills and 
brought his work together with good choice of colour and pattern in his fabrics. The last award for 
Term 2 went to Prep student Georgie Ramsden for her wonderful òHumpty Dumptyó puppet. 
Georgie displayed good art skills and carefully completed her puppet. Congratulations to the award 

winners.  
Anne McNaughton 

Macarthur Primary School Lunch Box Audit Results  
Lunch box audits were conducted in April 2015 as part of the Lunch Box 
Blitz project. Ten lunch boxes were randomly selected from each class-

room to be audited (40 in total). Of the lunch boxes audited:   
98% contained fruit  
12% contained vegetables as a snack, 10% contained vegetables in a sand-
wich 
28% contained dairy 

8% contained nuts/popcorn 
0% contained fast food 
8% contained confectionery 
55% contained savoury packaged snacks 
20% contained sweet packaged snacks 
18% contained savoury biscuits 

10% contained sweet (commercial) biscuits 
Recommendations: 
It is recommended that Macarthur Primary School continues to work in partnership with South 
West Healthcare to implement a whole -school approach to healthy eating, with a specific focus 

on: 
Increasing fruit and vegetable consumption  

Increasing water and decreasing sugary drink consumption 

Increasing healthy food available in childrenõs settings (lunchboxes, canteens etc.) 

The resources created for Lunch Box Blitz provide your school with evidence based and engaging 
tools to help promote these key messages to students, parents and the wider school community. 

All resources are available at www.lunchboxblitz.com   
If you have any questions about the project please contact:  Ben Kelson or Jacinta Lenehan 
(Health Promotion Officer, South West Healthcare ð jlenehan@swh.net.au)  

http://www.lunchboxblitz.com
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Sun Mon  Tue Wed Thu Fri  Sat 

21 22 
Popcorn/Movie  
fundraiser 

23 - All day 
Visiting Perform 
in Hamiltonð
whole school 

24 - NO 
CANTEEN 
 
-School Council 

25 - MARC 
-Soup Lunch Day 

26 - Lions 

Coins for Kids 

- End of Term 

 

27 

28 
5 

29 
6 

30 
7 

July 1 
8 

2  
9 

3 

10 

4 
11 

12 13 - Term 3 14 - 
- Somers Camp 

15 
- Somers Camp 

16 -  Art 
- Somers Camp 
- BK - PM 

17 

- Somers Camp 

18 

19 20 
 
-Somers Camp 

21 
 
-Somers Camp 

22 
 
-Somers Camp 

23 - MARC 
- Life Ed 
- 3/4 Hooptime 
Basketball 

24 
- Life Ed 

25 

26 27 
- 5/6 Hooptime 
Basketball 

28 29 30 31 Aug 1 

Calendar 2015 

PD - Professional Development 
Conf - Conference 
PM - Principal Meeting 
WNM - Warrn Network Meeting 
JSC - Junior School Council 
ASSP - After School Sport Prog 
KGS - Kitchen Garden Science 
SC ï School Council 
 
BK  Ben Kelson 
JM  Jacinta Mulder 
DH  Darren Hilliard 
DS  Daniel Smith 
RT  Rachell Thomson 
AM  Anne McNaughton 
SP  Stacey Pemberton 
JT  Jullie Timms 
SL  Sylvia Luke 

Term 2 Holidays. 27th June-12 July.  Term 3 commences Monday 13th July 


